MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 9th DECEMBER 2009
Present:
Cllr Johnson (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Beale

Cllr Mrs Helmer





In Attendance:
Cllr Honey

	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Day.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

The Clerk had asked how much a solar powered speed panel would cost, she is hoping to have a final figure before the next meeting when this can be discussed again.  Cllr Gardener is yet to approach Mr Martin about the cutting of the grass round the pond.  Cllr Johnson is yet to log the pot holes he has located.   Cllr Mrs Beale expressed her concern over the cost of the plants at the War Memorial, there is also concern over the maintenance of this area.  This will be discussed with a full Council at the next meeting.
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	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	4


	There were no declarations of interest on the agenda.
Kent Highways Information Morning
Cllr Mrs Helmer gave a report on the morning she had attended about Highways held on 25th November, a copy of this is to be circulated to all Councillors and a copy is held on file with the minutes. 

	

	5
	Parish Portal – update
	

	
	The Clerk reported that the Parish Portal is now available for use, both she, Cllr Gardener and Cllr Mrs Helmer had attended the training.  The Clerk is happy to go through the use of the portal with any of the Councillors who would like to but they must first sign a disclaimer.
	

	
	
	

	6
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	The insurance issue with Mr Martin has been added to the Risk Assessment.

	

	7
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A cheque was signed for the marking of the playing field costing £77.48, the net sum will be reclaimed from ECP.

	

	8
	Correspondence
	

	9
	The Councillors present were hand a copy of the Brook Parish plan to peruse, undertaking a Parish Plan will be discussed at the next meeting.  A new Auditor has been appointed at District Audit, No Councillors were opposed to the Auditor suggested.
Public Participation

Cllr Honey reported that he is still hopeful of achieving the recycling within the main areas of Hastingleigh.

	

	10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	There was no other business.

	

	11
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday January 12th 2010.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

